
“Stop Wasting My Time About
Life on Other Planets”
I have a comment on one of your recent broadcasts, Are We
Alone in the Universe?.

I listen to your broadcast because it is sandwiched between
two of my favorite shows on Moody Radio. I just happen to hear
it because I’m too involved in my work at the time to change
the channel. I find the current discussion obnoxious and a
waste of radio space. I also think you’re setting yourselves
up for more “see, Christians are just insecure, intellectually
dishonest bigots who won’t look at ‘scientific’ evidence that
their beliefs are all wrong.” In the event that evidence of
life  on  Mars  or  in  an  asteroid,  or  any  other  source  be
discovered, or fabricated, you will look like idiots. If it
isn’t  discovered  anytime  soon,  people  will  argue  that  we
simply  haven’t  had  enough  time.  What’s  the  point?  It  all
depends on what people WANT to believe.

Quite frankly, the discovery of life on other planets, or the
converse for that matter, won’t prove anything about God.
“Possibility” is a function of probability times occurrences.
The Universe is a big place. So any good evolutionist worth
his salt will argue “maybe the chances are infinitesimal that
life  could  have  arisen  by  chance,  but  look  how  big  the
Universe is.” And, “See? The fact that life is so rare and
hard to find only disproves the need for a designer, since we
can’t find it anywhere else.”

No one is going to get saved by the “facts.” The point is
whether or not the Holy Spirit has access to someone’s life
and whether they chose to accept Christ or arrogantly say
“Well, I have to have proof, and I have to know it ALL ahead
of time.”
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Please stop wasting my time with this convoluted hogwash. It’s
not edifying. I’m sure the person who put the show together
worked very hard on it, but it just doesn’t add anything to my
day or give me witnessing tools. This discussion is Medieval.
IF there is life on other planets, God put it there, He knows
it’s there, He has some plan for it, and if their Genesis
doesn’t have a happier start, He probably went there, died,
and rose again for their salvation. IF NOT, the fact that we
are alone is part of God’s plan too. My Christianity is not
threatened by the prospect either way.

I  am  sorry  you  do  not  find  our  programming  useful  or
meaningful. Our program is meant to help Christians to make
sense out of the many-faceted assault on our faith in the
midst of this post-Christian society. I assure you that many
of  our  listeners  find  our  programming  stimulating  and
informative.

The purpose of the particular program you commented on was to
help  Christians  see  the  underlying  philosophical  reasons
behind our society’s fascination with extraterrestrials. They
really are afraid of being alone because they have excluded
God from the equation and if we are all there is, to them this
is terrifying! I use this to engender a sense of compassion
for the lost rather than condemning their beliefs. We need to
see the fear behind their assertions to give us understanding
and to truly be all things to all people so some may be saved.
It is difficult to witness to a culture we don’t understand.

I am sorry if this intent was not clear to you, or even if it
is, you still think it a waste of time. Hopefully some of our
other programs can be of more redeeming value to you.

Additional comments follow.

Not sure I’m writing to the correct address, but I have a
comment on one of your recent broadcasts. The series concerns
whether or not there is/may be intelligent life in other



parts of the universe or whether we are “all alone.” I listen
to your broadcast because it is sandwiched between two of my
favorite shows on Moody Radio. I just happen to hear it
because I’m too involved in my work at the time to change the
channel. I find the current discussion obnoxious and a waste
of radio space. I also think your setting yourselves up for
more  “see,  Christians  are  just  insecure,  intellectually
dishonest bigots who won’t look at ‘scientific’ evidence that
their beliefs are all wrong.” In the event that evidence of
life on Mars or in an asteroid, or any other source be
discovered, or fabricated, you will look like idiots. If it
isn’t discovered anytime soon, people will argue that we
simply haven’t had enough time. What’s the point? It all
depends on what people WANT to believe.

But why do they want to believe it is the important question.
I was trying to explore this very question to help Christians
understand  the  culture  around  us  to  be  more  effective
witnesses.

Quite frankly, the discovery of life on other planets, or the
converse for that matter, won’t prove anything about God.

Agreed. But many scientists today look for life elsewhere to
bolster their confidence in evolution and therefore push God
even farther away.

“Possibility” is a function of probability times occurrences.
The Universe is a big place. So any good evolutionist worth
his salt will argue “maybe the chances are infinitesimal that
life could have arisen by chance, but look how big the
Universe is.” And “See? The fact that life is so rare and
hard to find only disproves the need for a designer, since we
can’t find it anywhere else.”

Hardly.  Evolutionists  currently  believe  that  life  is



inevitable and must find evidence of extraterrestrials life to
confirm this belief. So evidence of its rarity IS evidence for
design and evidence against chance.

No one is going to get saved by the “facts.”

Agreed, but we can remove the barriers people erect so they
can get a clearer look at the cross. Paul felt the “facts” of
the resurrection quite important in 1 Cor. 15:1-19. He felt
the facts of Creation quite important in Rom. 1:18-20. Facts
don’t save anyone but they do point the way to our need of a
Savior. Many are looking for that Savior in the form of an ET.
We can only help them by pointing out that this hope is an
illusion.

The point is whether or not the Holy Spirit has access to
someone’s life and whether they chose to accept Christ or
arrogantly say “Well, I have to have proof, and I have to
know it ALL ahead of time.”

No one knows it all ahead of time, but to a few people,
indeed, I would say most, a few facts are needed to help draw
them to faith. Faith is not blind. Everybody has some kind of
faith. The issue is whether our faith is placed in something
we can rely on. Is the object of our faith true and reliable?

Please stop wasting my time with this convoluted hogwash.
It’s not edifying. I’m sure the person who put the show
together worked very hard on it, but it just doesn’t add
anything  to  my  day  or  give  me  witnessing  tools.  This
discussion  is  Medieval.

All I can and will say is that I’m sorry you feel that way,
but that we at Probe and most of our other listeners disagree.

IF there is life on other planets, God put it there, He knows
it’s there, He has some plan for it, and if their Genesis
doesn’t have a happier start, He probably went there, died,



and rose again for their salvation. IF NOT, the fact that we
are alone is part of God’s plan too. My Christianity is not
threatened by the prospect either way.

Agreed. But it’s not your Christianity I am worried about, but
the millions of misinformed fearful souls who are putting
their hope and trust in extraterrestrials.

Respectfully,

Ray Bohlin, PhD


